

Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 0300 330 3000

Web Site: www.gov.uk/dft

Our Ref: Your Ref:

June 2020

Dear * letter addressed to*

I am writing on behalf of the Department for Transport with details of *name of authority*'s final allocation for tranche one of the Emergency Active Travel Fund.

local authority

Capital: * DfT contribution capital*
Revenue: *DfT contribution revenue*

Total: *DfT total*

All proposals were assessed against key criteria, with authorities receiving either 100%, 75%, 50% or 25% of their allocations based on the extent to which they aligned with the criteria. In some cases, authorities have been given more than their indicative allocations where their proposals were particularly strong. Where authorities have received less than their indicative allocations, this is due to their proposals being less aligned with the objectives of the fund than those of other authorities. All authorities are still able to submit new proposals under tranche two of the funding and we will be writing to you separately about this soon.

Your grant award letter will follow shortly. We will be writing again in mid-August to request an update on the progress of your tranche one schemes. This will likely be in the form of a short online questionnaire.

We have also been asked to convey from ministers that they would like to see proposals of an even higher level of ambition for tranche two.

Thank you very much for taking the time to submit your proposals.

Yours sincerely,

Rupert Furness